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Dear Illinois School Bus Transportation Officials: 

 

In July 2018, the Illinois Secretary of State’s Office amended the pre-trip testing guidelines to match FMCSA pre-trip 

guidelines.  

 

When conducting a pre-trip inspection, applicants must be prepared to point to and explain all safety related items in 

association with each of the components listed in the table below (if their vehicle is so equipped) and/or be able to perform the 

functions associated with certain items. A randomized exam will be given to each applicant. 

 
 

The CDL Study Guide was updated in September 2017, in preparation for the July 2018 implementation, to reflect these 

changes.  Pages 140-149 of the CDL Study Guide give exact details of the pre-trip vehicle inspection test. The CDL Study 

Guide may be accessed online at www.cyberdriveillinois.com. Notable aspects of the pre-trip exam for school bus drivers 

include the following: 

 The pre-trip test will begin with the driver conducting a complete in-vehicle cab check and engine start, including the 

air brakes check (if applicable).   

 The driver will then be asked to conduct a physical exam of all passenger items and school bus items in the vehicle. 

 After those sections have been completed the testing tablet will randomly pick which area of the bus the driver will 

inspect next: 

o Vehicle Front, Engine Compartment, Front Axle, and Steering Section 

o Driver Area, Under Vehicle, Rear Axle, and Vehicle Rear Section 

 

If you have any questions regarding the pre-trip, skills, and road exams for CDL applicants, please contact the Illinois Secretary 

of State CDL Unit at (217) 782-3108. If you have questions about requirements for obtaining a School Bus Permit, please 

contact the Safe Ride Unit at (217) 782-7674. 

 
      Kevin Duesterhaus, Manager 

      Commercial Driver’s License Unit 

      Driver Services Department 

KD:      

http://www.cyberdriveillinois.com/

